## Egyptian Board of REALTORS, Inc. General Membership Meeting Minutes July 22, 2021 Revised

The General Membership Meeting convened at 9:00 a.m. with approximately 45 in attendance.

President Ayn Bartok called the meeting to order, welcomed the REALTOR® members and guests. The Anti-Trust online poll and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Motion approved to accept the General Membership Meeting Minutes from April 8, 2021.

President Bartok presented the Election results for the 2021-2022 Board of Directors.

- Marianne James will serve a 1-year term as the Secretary/Treasurer
- Paula Arpasi will serve a 3-year term as Director
- Brian Wood will serve a 3-year term as Director
- Travarr Rudd will serve a 3-year term as Director

For the 2021-2022 fiscal year, Ayn Bartok will move up as the Immediate Past President, Mark Terry will move up to President, and Paul Coons will move up as the President Elect. Directors Cindy Bevis and David Thompson as well as Secretary/Treasurer Stewart Weisenberger will be leaving the Board of Directors as of 9/30/2021. Installation of new Officers and Directors will be at the next General Membership Meeting.

Government Affairs Director, Ron Deedrick was attending GAD Institute and was not present.

IHDA Account Manager Rosie Verden gave a presentation on the programs available through her Agency and encouraged the members to encourage their clients to apply.

Association Executive, Charay Palmer reported:

- The first Town Hall meeting will be August 19, 2021, and open to all members to discuss market trends and issues and updates from the Board of Directors.
- Announcement of upcoming live events, the next General Membership Meeting and the RPAC Fundraiser.
- Announcement of other upcoming events New Member
  Orientation on October 8, 2021, and IR Business Meetings October
  11-14, 2021, in Naperville.
- Paragon timer has been extended to 2 hours.
- Second Quarter new members were announced.
- Congratulations to EBOR President Ayn Bartok, inducted into the RPAC Hall of Fame
- Congratulations to Don Breeze with Realty Masters in Mt Vernon. He was the winner of the \$100 prepaid VISA card for his participation in the RPAC Fair Share drawing for the second quarter.
- EBOR has attained a 96% participation rate for RPAC contributions.

President Bartok closed the meeting at approximately 11:00 a.m.

President Ayn Bartok